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COACHES Fran Gray and Gene Woods 

JOHN W. LEE at desk in SCS Office 

_To Hate 	• #1.1 

WHERE THREE GOOD 	I By B.A.B. 

As were many others, no 
doubt, I was struck I was, 
struck by the significance of 
cite statement that former 
President Nixon made during 
his farewell address to 
members of his staff at the 
White House. 
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Quarterback 
Club Meeting 

Rains Put 
Sure End 
To Drouth 

The Rising Star Quarterback 
Club has called a meeting to be 
held at the Community Room of 
the First State Bank Monday 
evening, August 19, at 7:30 
p.m. to which everyone inter-
ested in High School and Junior 
High sports is invited. 

The club will organize for the 
new term and begin plans to 
assist the athletic program of 
the schools. 

Three very valuable door 
prizes will be given, said 
Kenneth Bibb. club president. 
"It will be worth anyone's time 
to come and have a chance at 
one of these prizes" he said. 

Coffee and doughnuts will be 
served. 

"Last year's athletic program 
of the schools was very 
successful. the high school 
football team going into the 
bi-district play-offs. It had a 
very stimulating effect upon all 
school activities. We are hope-
ful of another good season and 
we need the help of everyone in 
trying to realize it. We hope you 
come to the meeting Monday 
night." 

Classes 
Begin 
Monday 

There was unabashed op 
timism in the Rising Star 
country this week as heavy and 
general rains of last Saturday 
and Sunday put a definite 
finish to a year- long drouth of 
unusual severity. 

In Rising Star proper 2.2 
inches of moisture was 
recorded Saturday at. 
afternoon and Sunday Morn- 
ing, at:corning to Jorin W. Lee 

official Weather Bureau 
recorder who said his gauges 
showed .75 of an inch Saturday 
and 1.5 Sunda morning. 

These senior stalwarts are " building blocks" for the 1974 team 
Coaches Frank Gray and Gene Woods expect to field this fall. Left to 
right are Steve Tarver, Duane Winchester, Johnny Turner, BillCarpenter 
and Randy Woods. Two other seniors are missing from the picture. They 
are Tanner Schlittler and Kenton Joyce. 

Dale Wolf 
To Appear In 

'Who's Who' 

8 Starters Back For '74 Cats 
time of 4.5 seconds for 40 yards. 
He will play wingback. 

Sophomore candidates in-
clude Mackie Elliott who 
lettered at linebacker as a 
freshman and will be used as a 
fullback under present plans; 
James Thompson, who started 
on defense last year as a 
freshman; Ricky Williams, Ken 
Hounsel and Bryan Ezzell. 

To bolster this not unpromi-
sing array of veterans, Coach 

Gray and his helpers are 
expecting five or six freshmen 
who worked in the off-season 
program from January 1 until 
now. 

Workouts in full pads will 
begin, as stated, Friday of this 
week. Tie fits( scroe type 
scrimmage will take place with 
the Ranger Bulldogs furnishing 
the opposition here Friday, 
August 23, at 7:30 p.m. and 
following that the Wildcats will 
go to Jim Ned for a practice tilt 
with the Jim Ned team. 

Classes in the 1974-75 term of 
Rising Star public schools were 
set this week to get underway 
Monday as members of the 
faculty spent this week in 
preparatory in-service training, 

Two of the five days were 
spent at Cisco Junior College. 
Cisco, and the remaining three 
are being devoted to work in the 
local system, getting ready for 
next week's classroom sche-
dules. 

Friday the high school will 
register students for the term. a 
number expected to rate about 
with that of last year. 

The schools are beginning the 
year under a new administra-
tion headed by Supt. J.L. 
Newbury. There will be a 
number of new faces among the 
teaching corps as new faculty 
members have been named to 
fill vacancies created by retire-
ment of several teachers, sonic 
of them veterans of long 
service. 

Among these retirees is Ray 
Nunnally. principal of the high 
school, whose place has been 
filled with the promotion of 
Bobby Fortune from the Ele-
mentary school where he was 
social studies teacher. also 
serving as assistant high school 
and elementary school coach. 

His piece at the elementary 
school and as assistant coach 
has been taken by Gene Woods 
of Olden who was a member of 
the Carbon School faculty last 
year. 

Another and very popular 
teacher. Mrs. Mary Claborn, 
who spent practically her entire 
teaching career in charge of the 
English department of the high 
school, has also retired and her 
place has been taken by Linda 
Burns, 

Another new high school 
faculty member is Vic Curry of 
Cross Plains. He will be band 
director. serving his first term 
ever. 

Classes will begin at 8:40 
a.m. each school day and be 
dismissed at 3:45 p.m. 

The schedule for the regis-
tration of high school students 
appears on this page. 

(See Schools Inside) Services For 
George Goss 

Cemetery Fund 

"Those who hate you can't 
hurt you 	unless you hate 	 
them," he said. "And then it 
can destroy you " 

In that remark, consciously 
- - and I think more con-
sciously than not- - Mr. Nixon 
identified what was basically 
destructive to his career • • a 
tragic assessment of a tearful 
result. 

One's career is essentially 
the extension of one's per-
sonality. In Mr Nixon's case, 
he seemed unable to accept 
the hatred of others without 
hating return_ To the facts of 
opposition and defeat, he 
reacted in growing suspicion, 
resentment and animosity. 
One recalls his narrow loss to 
Kennedy in 1960. an election 
Nixon felt was stolen ; the 
crushing loss of the California 
governorship; the incident of a 
campaign fund that almost 
ruined his budding career in 
1952, and other incidents in 
which he was exposed to the 
vicious opposition of eastern 
liberals and a liberal press. It 

^was a category of challange to 
which a less 	embittered 
man would have reacted with 
charitable prudence. 

But not Mr. Nixon. He with-
drew into an encave of his own 
resentment. Instead of pit-
thing his last presidental 
campaign upon the party of his 
allegiance, investing his 
leadership in the loyalty of its 
ranks and organization to a 
mutual bebefit, he chose to 
form his own little party within 
a party, surrounding a sen-
citive ego with a "Praetorian 
Guard" 	less responsive 
to sound political concepts than 
to a man. It proved an 
fortunate distrust from the 
consequences of which there 
was no turning back. He was 
betrayed by a perversion of 
power inevitable in such in-
sulation from responsibility to 
the people. 

I am not a Nixon hater. On 
the contrary I retain a sad-
dened admiration for talents. 
so historically squandered. I 
think posterity's calmer ap- 
praisal will award 	him 
recognition of a job well done 
in one vital area of the national 
interest. 
Thousands of young 

Americans are alive today 
'because Richard Nixon 
wrought for peace in Vietnam, 
an achievement made im-
measurably more difficult by 
subversive elements who bear 
pn unrecognized responsibility 
for what happened in 
Washington last week. 

Had it not been for his policies 
and his brilliant choice of a 
Henry Kissinger to carry them 
put, I have little doubt we 
would now be viewing a Russia 
dominant in the 	Near East 
with its vast oil resources and 
aSuez Canal so vital to the free 
world. Instead, in reversal of a 
lingering Dulles diplomacy, the 
Arabian world, most of it 
anyway, has turned fromenmity 
toward, friendship with -the 
United States. 

Dale Wolf, a senior at Rising 
Star High School was recently 
notified that he is to be featured 
in the Eighth Annual Edition of 
Who's Who Among American 
High School Students, 1973.74, 
the largest student award 
publication in the nation. 

Students from over 20.000 
public, private and parochial 
high schools throughout the 
country are recognized for their 
leadership. athletics, activities 
or community service in the 
books. Less than three percent 
of the junior and senior class 
students nationwide are awar-
ded this recognition. 

Dale Wolf is the son of Mr. 
and Mrs. James Wolf of Route 
1. Rising Star. Texas. He is 
active in football, basketball, 
was elected Student Body 
President. Most Likely to 
Succeed, Senior Class Favorite, 
Football Captain and Most 
Athletic his Senior year. Dale is 
also a member of the First 
Baptist Church of Rising Star. 

Dale was chosen as All-Dis-
trict offensive and defensive 
tackle, All-Area offensive and 
defensive Tackle and 2nd team 
All-State tackle. He was also 
chosen on the Prep All-Ameri-
can team for 1973. 

In addition to having his 
biography published in the 
book, Dale will compete for one 
of ten scholarship awards of 
$500 to S1.000 funded by the 
publishers and will be invited to 
participate in the firm's annual 
"Survey of High Achievers" 

The first rain which was 
heavier east, was less general 
than the second which covered 
a wide area of the tri- .icounty 
district in which Rising Star is 
located. Over the ten day 
period since the first rains fell 
early in August, Rising Star has 
registered about 3.5 inches, 
butti 	the precipitation was 
much heavier in the areas 
around- about in which total 
rainfall approached five and 
six inches. 

Peanut farmers who two 
weeks ago looked at wilted 
fields were jubilant as 
moisture revieved the young 
crop and gave promise of 
another good harvest, while 
cattlemen, rescued from the 
threat of having to sell their 
herds at great sactifice found 
their ranges revived and stock 
tanks replinished 

In some areas, however, 
'there is still a need for run-

off to restore supplies. The 
ground was so dry and thirsty 
that it soaked up the gently 
falling rains with little to spare 
for the tanks. 

M. M. Sheffield, who stock 
farms at Okra, said he did not 
receive 	enough to fill his 
tanks although 3.5 inches fell nn 
his acreage Saturday and 
Sunday following thi food rains 
of a week earlier. 

H. L. Geye, 'Rising Star 
vocational Ag teacher, who 
lives two miles west, said he got 
1.9 inches over the weekend 
which, following goodtrains of 
a week ago definately broke the 
drouth for him. 

Weldon Roach , whose home 
and ranch are about the same 
distance east got even more 
Saturday and Sunday. His gage 
registered 2.5 inches for the 
period, and T. W West, five 
miles east toward the Amity 
community was also a happy 
with 3.5 inches. 

boys are two-year lettermen. 
Other juniors are Johnny 

Hubbard, one year; Mark 
Griffin, who will play his first 
football after two years on the 
basketball team; Robert Owen, 
who also will play his first year 
in high school football after 
basketball experience; Tony 
Rimer, wingback and fastest 
man on the squad with a clocked 

year, both playing guard. 
There are six juniors, inclu-

ding Danny Mungia, who will 
be assigned to quarterback in 
the absence of Dave Kelly, 
back-up signal caller for Steve 
Bibb last year. Kelly is moving 
from Rising Star. 

Teco Mungia, brother of 
Danny, was a defensive starter 
at halfback last season. Both 

Coach Frank Gray and his 
new assistant coach this week 
began workouts with a squad of 
high school football candidates 
that included eight starters-four 
offensive and four defensive, 
from last year's district champ-
ions. 

The new assistant coach is 
Gene Woods. 

They were faced with the 
problem of building a team to 
repeat or better the 9-2 record 
made by the 1973 Wildcat 
eleven which lost only to Class 
A Bangs in early season and to 
Rule in the bi-district. 

Workouts minus playing togs 
and contact, began Monday at 8 
a.m. and are continuing morn-
ings and at 7:30 each evening. 
Friday the squad will get pads 
and numbers and get down to 
the hard business of contact and 
scrimmage in preparation for 
the opening of the season with 
Early at Early on September 6. 

Six senior lettermen are 
returning for the new season 
including one transfer, Randy 
Woods a veteran of six-man 
football at Carbon, counted 
upon among his other talents to 
fill the spot at punting. He is the 
son of Gene Woods the new 
assistant coach. 

The four starting seniors from 
'73 are: 

Johnny Turner. a second 
team all-state at guard, who will 
be moved to tight end offen-
sively. Turner was all-district, 
all area and one of the top Prep 
All-American high school play-
ers last year. 

Steve Tarver, second team 
all-district tackle. 

Tanner Schllttler, second 
team all-district center, and 

Kenton Joyce, linebacker 
starter for three games before 
being lost for list season by an 
injury. He will play offensive 
guard and defensive linebacker. 

The other senior lettermen 
are Dwayne Winchester. one 
year, and Bill Carpenter, two 

The Rising Star Cemetery 
Ass'n acknowledges with 
thanks the following 
memorials and gifts toward 
cemetery maintenance: 

PERMAMENT FUND 

Mr. and Mrs. Louis Maufield 
Mr. and Mrmrs. Charles 
Ballew 
Mr, and Mn Vistor Childers 

Memorial to Mrs :Effie 
!laths 	 $7.50 

Mr and Mrs. 0. L Burns 
Memorial to Mr. an dhlrs J. R. 
Clark and Mr. and Mrs Will 
Burns 	. 	 .$2000 

GIFTS 

To Preach 
Here Sunday 

Registration Schedule 
Following is the schedule for registration of High 

School students Friday, August 16, at the high school 
library: 

Freshmen - - 9 a.m. to 10:30 a.m. 

ReAct Club 
Will Meet 

Sophomores - - 10:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. 

The Rising Star ReAct Club 
will have its regular meeting 
August 15 at 8 p m. to be 
followed with a supper of 
homemade ice cream and cake. 
All ReAct members are urged 
to attend. Juniors - - 1 to 2 p.m. p.m. 

Seniors - - 2 p.m. to 3 p.m. 

11.1011011110110111~1101101SIOnall 

211 .00 
$5.00 
$5000 

Mrs. J E Bolding 
Mary Pollack 
Mrs. Lessie Claborn 

Tracy Kitchen of Eastland is 
visiting in the home of his aunt 
and .'uncle, Mr. and Mrs. Arley 
Joe Butler 

Dr. Gordon Dennis of 
Brownwood„ superintendent of 
the Brownwood --district of the 
United Methodist Church. will _ 
be the preacher for the morning 
worship services of the First 
United Methodist Church 
Sunday. 

The pastor. Rev. Hubert 
Taylor and ,Mrs. Taylor are on 
vacation. 

The Rev. Ross Grace, retired 
Methodist minister of Cisco, 
will have charge of the evening 
services at 6 o'clock. 

George Lewis Goss, 65, 
Rising Star monument 'dealer 
who died in Colonial Oaks 
Nursing Home Cross Plains at 
11:45 p.m. 	Thursday of last 
week, were held at 3 p.m. 
Saturday in Higgingbotham 
Funeral 	Home chapel. 
Minister Owen Aiken of the 
Rising star' Church of Christ 
officated. 

Burial was in Rising Star 
cemetery. 

Mr. Goss was born 
December 6, 1908 in Eastland 
county. He married Katherine 
Mayfield in _ ,..Brown wood on 
October 12, 1946, 

He was a member of the 
Church of Christ. 

Survivors include his wife; a 
brother, Rex of Mission, and a 
sister Mrs. Inez Morrow of 
Brownwood. 

John W. Lee To Retire After 28 Years With SCS 

I credit the mining of 
Haiphong Habor in 	those 
critical days of the 	Viet- 
nam negotiations with con-
vincing the Russians that Nixon 
meant what he said when he 
alerted American forces in face 
of a Russian threat to move 
"peace- keeping" 	troops in- 
to the Near East. Had the 
Soviets done so the United 
States would now 	be in 
"position of a second rate power_ 
You may believe that or not as 
you wish, but it stands in the 
facts . 

Not the least of his 
achievements has been in 
opening lines of com-
munication with Russia and 
Communist China, replacing 
confrontation with consulation. 
In an awakening world. 
crowding toward a choice 
between neighborliness or 
atomic destruction, there are 
achievements of 	sat ional 
magnitude. 

take a great deal of pride in the 
overall accomplishment. 
DOWN TO ONE 

The staff has now dwindled to 
one man--himself--due to bud-
getary restraints. and come 
September 26 when Lee leaves 
the office on West College 
street, there may not be even 
that one. 

In retiring, he will complete 
26 years with the SCS, the first 
three of which he spent at Brady 
where he joined the service 
following a war•delayed gra-
duation from Texas Tech in 
1948. No successor has been 
named and Lee said he does not 
know what the plans are for the 
local office. He would like to see 
it maintained. It serves a very 
important function for the area, 
he believes. 

His wife, Sue, also plans to 
retire at the same time from her 
job as supervisor of nurses at 
E.L. Graham Memorial Hospi-
tal in Cisco. They have no 
immediate plans except to 
continue to live in Rising Star at 
their home on South Anderson 
Street and just to be idle. It is to 
be expected, however, that Mr. 

now to retire. 
Lee credits the SCS Great 

Plains program for most of the 
gain in new pasture and its 
carrying capacity. The Great 
Plains project is a contract 
operation wherein the land 
owner agrees to carry out 
certain land management pro-
grams with the assistance of the 
SCS. It has been widely and 
effectively accepted in the 
Rising Star area. 

The great increases in water 
and soil resources and the 
numbers of cattle on the range 
have been due in good part also 
to standard pasture develop-
ment and water conservation 
practices. such as stock tanks, 
terracing and watershed pro-
jects and to approved grazing 
systems worked out with 
individual landowners over the 
28 years that the SCS office has 
been here. The office was 
established in 1946. 

For the last 2. years of that 
period the office has been under 
Lee's rapervision and he and 
the sa .us members of a staff 
that it ally numbered frtm 
three to four technicians, can 

Lee will continue an interest in 
civic activities, especially in 
chamber of commerce work. He 
has been several times presi-
dent of the local C of C. 

Mrs. Lee was Sue Robinson 
when John met her in 1946 in 
the Army's William Beaumont 
Hospital at El Paso to which he 
had been sent to be cleaned of 
hookworms, malaria and assor-
ted parasites hosted in the three 
years he spent as a prisoner of 
the Japanese in a sweltering 
Burma jungle. 
TEN YEARS TO A DEGREE 

In July of that year 2nd Lt. 
Robinson of the Army Nurse 
Corps and Staff Sgt. Lee of the 
"Lost Battalion•• were married. 
and Lee took his bride to his 
home town of Lubbock to 
resume a course in agricultural 
science he had begun in 1938. 
The course was interrupted in 
1940 when the Texas National 
Guard, known as the 36th 
Division, was called unpinsaindadenset:int.  
into training at new Camp 

antici-
pation  jofBorhnhOwstnuiwlirdiees.: 

"It took me ten years to get a 

Not too many days ago in the 
searing heat of a long drouth 
John W. Lee began to think the 
Soil Conservation Service had 
done too good a job in the 
Rising Star area. But now he is 
glad of it. 

It is a gratifying reflection in 
which to face retirement. 

During the 22 years he has 
been district conservationist in 
charge of the local SCS office. 
more than 40,000 acres of 
marginal land--"And it was 
really marginal!"--has been 
added to the productive range 
in those portions of Eastland, 
Brown and Comanche counties 
over which the Rising Star office 
has program supervision. This 
fact and the improved carrying 
capacity of the range have 
promoted a,ten-fold increase in 
the volume of the cattle industry 
over the last ten years, he said. 

Oddly enough, that is why a 
ten-month drouth, hopefully 
just ended, came near being a 
major disaster for the cattlemen 
involved and a severe blow to 
the basic economy of the 
section. 

"Ranchers and farmers have 

such a bigger volume of capital 
invested in livestock that if they 
had been forced to sell off their 
herds for lack of grass and 
water it would have meant 
virtual bankruptcy for a large 
number". Lee declared. 

"Talk about a million dollar 
rain! This was a two-million 
dollar one! It was a 'rescue 
operation' of magnitude. It 
stopped a rapidly growing trend 
to an already depressed market 
and put the cattle back on a 
revived range. hopefully to 
stay." 

MOST INTENSE 
The 1973-74 drouth was the 

most intense in recent memory. 
Not even the prolonged "Sa-
hara" of the fifties had any 
period to equal it, said Lee. 
More rain fell in the first three 
days of August than had fallen 
in all the year since October of 
1973. to save a program that in 
itself was a condition of 
salvation to the area's economy. 
It is unlikely that such crisis will 
occur with any frequency. Lee 
said. And a man who had'quite a 
bit to do with its realization is 
grateful for that as he preparei 

I sincerely doubt if any 
American President can point 
to more significant or more 
brilliant achievements in 
foreign policy in times of peace. 

But Mr. Nixon's "Achilles 
Heel" was exposed in a less 
sensational but much more 
fundamental issue, and in in- 

- respect 	of that he must 
tragically accept the role of 
antagonist rather than the 
championship he should have 
espoused. 

It is an issue of whether or not 
this is a nation of law, of 
whether a not even a 
President, in all his power and 
necessary 	privilege must 

'obey the law, indeed be most 
concerned for its discipline. 

For a nation without law has 
no need of diplomacy. 

It is self destruction. 
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Wanted For Sale For Sale Notice 

REWARD 
For information pertaining to 

Mr. and Mrs.lnes Sierra or 
Sirra. They were married in 
Rising Star in 1917 and both 
passed away a few years later. 

You may contact me at this 
address: 

Mrs. Petra Gaitan 
2706 Larimer St. 

Denver, Colorado, 80205. 

FOR SALE 
3 bedroom house, living 

room, dining room, and kitchen, 
2 baths, floor furnace, carpeted, 
wall heaters. 1/2 acre, 104 x 210. 
Concrete cellar, beautiful shade 
trees, several pecan trees. 

Jenkins Insurance 
Agency 

22-tic 

FOR SALE--'63 Camper. Sleeps 
4. Real nice. 10 ft. boat, 2 
motors, 1 electric, runs perfect. 
Good tires, extras. Sell all or 
part. $750. Phone 442-1995 

FOR SALE--72 acres, 3 miles 
south of Rising Star, good water 
belt. F.D. Spradling, phone 
643-3703. 27-tfc 

FOR SALE 
'66 Ford Galaxy, 4 door, 

automatic, air, radio, heater, 
• $375.00. Phone 643-3172 after 5 

p.m. 24-tfc 

FOR SALE-Singer Zig-Zag 1972 
model, not attachments needed, 
makes button holes, blind hem, 
overcast, makes fancy stitches, 
etc. Sold new $169.96, want 
responsible party to make 6 
payments of $10.00 monthly or 
$54.00 total cash. Call 643-4743 
any time. 25-tfc 

FOR SALE OR TRADE--Table 
saw, hospital bed, ratchet hoist, 
boat trailer, electric motor, used 
bath tub for watering trough, 
light luggage trailer, small 
amount of 2" pipe, 2 row Allis 
Chalmer tractor with 3 point 
hitch. Phone 643-6572. 2tp 

GARAGE SALE--Dining table, 
chairs, couch, baby bed, clo-
thing and other furniture. First 
left turn past Skelly Truck 
Stop-right on next road. Third 
house on right. Phone 643-3241. 

210 ACRES northeast of Rising 
Star. 110 acres oak pasture. 50 
acres cultivated. 3 tanks 1 
windmill. Good terms. Bob 
Gilchrist, 817- 647- 1152 or 817-
693- 5331. CHILDERS REAL 
ESTATE. 64 

335 ACRES South of Eastland. 
Established Coastal Bermuda 
and Love grass. $475 acre. 
Tanks, well and County Road 
frontage. Owner terms 
available. Bob Gilchrist, 817- 
693- 5331 	or 	647- 1152. 
CHILDERS REAL ESTATE. 
64 

FOR SALE--Fresh Jersey cow. 
Phone 643-2571. 31-ltc 

FOR SALE--135 A.--90 cult., 
46.5 peanuts, pavement, net 
fenced, good peanut land, 
$350.00 A.---190 A., E. Rising 
Star, good pasture land, 2 BR 
home, 2 lg. Barns, tanks, lots 
Bermuda Grass, $315.00 A. 
$30,000 loan. pavement.---68A. 
creek, pond, some new land, 
$350 A.---55A., 2 BR home, 
barns, pavement, good tank, 
$375 A.---11 A., grassland, 6 
miles R.S. pavement, $350 A. 
We need your listings. Cogburn 
Realty, 893-6666; Res. 893-5898 
DeLeon. 33-tfc 

It it i C , . 	_ F 4 AA ! la 
_ CLEARIN0' ..7::1 

,Reasonable Price 
il,Ph. 259- 2022 May, Texas 
' 	tfc. 

• - Ter.....2. 	a„rt44,-,s4 

1/ON'T LET ANYONE 
TELL YOU THAT YOU 
CAN'T 
AFFORD YOUR OWN 

1110ME 

-set us show you how our' 
inancing plan can help you 
urn the dream of a spacious 
ew all brick home into a 

iving reality! 	
• 

• 
Call K. B. Homes Collect 
817 - 442- 3024 
Nights, 442- 20'70 

Fast, Dependable 

Film Developing 

Palace Drug Store 

Rising Star, Texas 

IRRIGATION 
EQUIPMENT 

A complete line of irrigation 
equipment,. Pumps- - Pipe 
- Fittings - Volume Guns 
and Circle Systems. Let us 
help you with your 
irrigation needs. Largest 
Supply in Central Texas. 

KIMMELL IRRIGATION 
SUPPLY INC. 

Highway 16 
DeLeon, Texas 

76444 
Tel. 817 - 893 - 6266 
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CUSTOM 14' 	-t 

Coastal Bermuo. 
And Sprig;: t: 
Hay Cull in: 

& Ba lin, 
Discint_ 

Mold Ft 
Ph. 	440:; 

O.D. W•tod: Cnatin.crs 
Rising Star, Tex. 

10- 10- 41.c 

HEARING AID 
SALES AND SERVICE 

Hearing Aid. Sales and 
service and repair on all 
brands. John W. Clinton, 
Box 1206, Cisco, Texas. 
442- 2168. 

SERVICE WO. 

• - 

11 

AIM 
.1MM 

Fruit anti Pecan E 
Tree Spraying. 
Ph. 643 - 4871 	E 

= 12 - 4tc 
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A Home Of Your Own... 
There's Nothing Like It 

Security . . . happiness can be yours 
with your own home. Whether it be a 
Cape Cod...or a handyman special! 
For the most listings in your price 
range register with experts . .. us. 

Jenkins 
Insurance REALTOR 

2715 MAR'74 
M.P. 34 

Kincaid's 
Real Estate Corner 

HOMES 
Large roomy, older type house, 2 baths, Cisco. $19,500.00. 
3 bdrm, den, 11/2 baths, Cisco. $11,500.00. New listing. 
3 bdrm. home, 2 baths, ref. air, 7 ac. land $30,000.00. Some terms. 
3 bdrm home, 41/2 lots, Carbon, $13,000.00. 
10 acres, Clyde, 7 ac. irrigated Coastal with real nice 3 bdrm. 

Ark. stone home. $45,000.00 
Nearly new 3 bdrm., 11/2 bath, brick home. 
5 acres with house, $16,800.00 
Nice 3 bdrm home, central heat and air, shown by appointment 

only, Eastland. 

LAKE PROPERTY 
Waterfront lake lot, storage bldg., Hallenbeck addition. $3,875.00 
Nice 2 bedroom partly furnished lake home, deeded lot. This is a 

good buy. Reduced price $8,500.00 
24 acres cultivation, 1500 ft. lake frontage, $24,000.00. 

200 ACRES on I - 20 East of 
Ranger. Lake and beautiful live 
oaks. Good fishing and hunting. 
$375 acre. Bob Gilchrist, (817) 
693- 5331. CHILDERS REAL 
ESTATE. 64 

FOR SALE-1968 Olds 99. 
Loaded. Good gas mileage. Call 
693-3651. 31-tfc 

FOR SALE - 2 bedroom home, 
well located, close to business 
district, on corner lot. Ideal for 
retirement. Jenkins Insurance, 
Phone 643 - 2251. 13 - tfc 
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RENT 
We Rent Most Anything 
--Trenching Machines 

A --ir Compressors 
--Jack Hammers 

--Contractor Equipment 
--Fork Lifts 

--Garden and Lawn equip 
--Painting Equipment 

Call Us--We Have More 
647-7732 

4* * * * * * * * * * * * * ** 

FOR SALE 

3-2-2 frame. Good conti-
tion. 12 x 26 den, 14 x 16 
living room, 20 x 30 garage, 
75 x 200 shaped lot. All city 
conveniences. Balch Spring 
area, suburb of Dallas. Sell 
or trade for home or 
acreage in Eastland Coun-
ty. Phone 44 2-2178. W.E. 
McGough, Rt. 2, Box 1448, 
Cisco. t-57 

FOR SALE--'63 Volkswagen. 
Phone 817-643-6331. 30-2tp 

FOR SALE - 1972 6,000 High-
Cap Lilliston peanut 

combine. Combined less than 
100 Acres, like new. Carroll 
Smith, Lookeba, Okla., 73053. 
Phone (405) 457- 6565. 

172 ACRES north of Rising 
Star. 36 acres peanut allotment. 
Love grass and coastal. 1 well 
and 4 tanks. Good terms. Bob 
Gilchrist, 817- 647- 1152 or 817-
693- 5331. CHILDERS REAL 
ESTATE 64 

Lost & Found 

FOUND--Small black poodle 
and terrier, wearing flea collar. 
Phone 643-3172. 31-tfc 

Public Notice 

Notice is hereby given that 
there will be a public hearing 
on the proposed budget for the 
1974- 75 term of Rising Star 
Public Schools to be at 8 a.m. 
Monday, August 19, at the City 
Hall in Rising Star, Texas. 
MI who are interested- in this 
matter are invited to attend. 

WAYMOND WARE 
President, Rising Star School 
Board 

For Sale • - - 	House with 3 
blag. lots - 2 baths - 3 BDR, 
paneling carpeting. $100.00 
per month for 15 yrs. or all 
down payment. Ph 602- 364-
7279 or write 2400 - 10th St. 
Douglas, Ariz., 85607. 	332tc 

OVERWEIGHT - - Lose 
ugly -:weight fat with Diadex 
& Dex a Diet plans - Reduce 
excess fluids with Fluidex at 
Palace Drugs. 	33- 2tp 

FOR SALE--'68 Olds 98. Loa-
ded. Good gas mileage. Call 
643-3651. or Art Fisher at 
643-2821. 33-tfc 

Carl E. Webb 	643 - 2122 
WEBB & SON 

LAWN SPRINKLING CO. 
Installation - Service - 

Repair 
Cisco & 

Rising Star 
Guaranteed 	15 years 
Work 	Experience 
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CUSTOM IM1 

HAY BALING 

E Phone R. L. (Bob) E 
E • Rust 643- 3137 at night. F.-- 
= 21 tfc. 

1111111111111111111111111111111111nur. 

D.M! WARD _ 
SEPTIc tetNICallRVICE 

Cleat) ow cesspools ' 
and cess tanks. 

Repail ,t 	build 
drain lines 

,419 OLd Straw ti Rd. 
647- 3494 

Ranrer; Texas 
T- 22 

30 ACRES of established 
Coastal Bermuda between 
Rising Star and Cisco. 2 wells, 
good fences and County Road 
frontage. $450 acre. Owner 
terms at 6'/2 percent interest. 
Bob Gilchrist, 817- 693- 5331; 
647- 1152. CHILDERS REAL 
ESTATE. 64 

Campbell's Country 
Store 

Free With This Coupon 

'10 Shoppers Bond Stamps With $10 Purchase 

Good Only 8-1 to 8-14-74 

* *** 

Groeery Variety -84 Hardware 
2.rhe 

Mr. it:Mrs. Marshall .  

Campbell Owners & Operators 
r 	- 

CROSS PLAIN BODY SHOP 
Custom Body Work 

Hood Scoops, Flares, Etc. 
and Custom Painting 

Ph. 725-7634 
East Hiway 36 

..° 
_Card of :Mal 

33-2tp 

WANTED--Need someone with 
credit to assume balance on 
nearly new organ to be picked 
up in this area. Has 13 pedals, 2 
keyboards, "Auto Rhythm", 
magic fingers, and all extras. 
Call Person-to-person, collect 
for C.R. Booth at 214-943-4119 
or nights 214-424-1854. 33-2tc 

CARD OF THANKS 
Thanks to each and everyone 

for your help during my long 
illness of surgery in the Santa 
Anna Hospital. I am now at 
home at 405 5th St., Brown-
wood, Texas 76801. Continue 
your prayers that I will 
completely recover and be 
among friends and relatives. 
Thank God for all Blessings. 

Mrs. Bessie Manning. WANTED + 	Lady to 
stay in nights 
with elderly woman. Call Lela 
Schults. 643- 3434 	33- itc 

CARD OF THANKS 
Members of the Snearly and 

Clark families extend our most 
sincere appreciation to Rising 
Star friends in their thoughtful 
expressions of sympathy in the 
loss of our loved one, Zonah 
Snearly Clark. 

MOVING SALE--New living 
room suit and dining set. Used 
furniture including refrigerator 
and stove. Misc. items. See 
Punkin Leonard next door to 
Glen Henry--West Pioneer. 
32-2tp 

It 	, 

B.F. [Bob) GILCHRIST 
Oil & Gas Brokerage 

Oil & Gas Leases 
Bought, Sold & Traded 

Agent for 
Childers Real Estate 
Farm & Ranch Land 
and City Property 
Listed and Served '0 

The Buckner Building 
111 Main, Ranger, Texas 

Office 817-647-1152 
Res. 817-693-5331 4 

Mike Childers 915-677-3301 
CHILDERS REAL ESTATE 

Abilene, Texas 

OS 	.----........Inn5.1". ....... 2 ....... n 

Mrs. .BessWright and cousin 
were visitors in Canyon Llast 
week where they saw th 
play"Texas" presented in the 
outdoor theat..er in Palo Duro 
canyon. 

MENIONIV--• • 

Van Houten Gulf Service Station 
East Highway 36 

Most Major Brand Oil 

Lubaications - Oil Changes - Carwash 

Tire Repair - Tune Ups- Brake Work 

Open 7 Till 9 

Truck Discount 

We Have Tapes & Other Acc. 

So Drop By 
Generator & Starter Repair 

The Rising Stat 

Consider The Classifieds Others Do 

@IIIE
.
lt~ 

HELP WANTED--Dishwasher 
and night cooks from 10 p.m. to 
6 a.m. White Elephant, Cisco. 
tf 

Dr. Merle M Ellis 
Optometrist 

308 Citizens Nat'l Bank 

Building 	_ 
Brovinwood, .Texas 

GLASSES 

CONTACT LENSES 
Ca114646 - Ind , 

or Write P.O. Box 149 

immimiummaittlIMP41111111118111111111111018al 

Orownwood Cattle Auction 
WANTED 

Water Well Drilling 

Custom Farming 

Plowing All Types 

Hay Conditioning 

Hay Baling 

Bulldozing 

J. R. Morrow 
& Sons 

Ph. 643-274.4. 

-643-2093 

We pay highest prices for scrap 
iron and metal. 

Call us collect for more in-
formation. Ph. 915 - 646 - 7058, 
Brownwood Iron and Metal Co., 
1500 Melwood 37 - tfc 

Canners 	 18-24 
Shells 	 17 down 
Stocker bulls 	26-40 
Slaughter bulls 	30-36 

REPRESENTATIVE 
SALES 

Bill Epley, May, 1320 lb. Red 
Bull at 34.50; Damon Hall, 
Sidney, 1040 lb. Blk. Mf. Bull at 
40; H.E. Lobstein, Bwd., 420 lb. 
Wht. Bra. X Hfr. at 36.75; Jim 
Lobstein, Bwd., 615 lb. Red. 
Bra. X Str. at 34; Maurice 
Chastain, Dallas, 510 lb. Wf. 
Str. at 35; W.P. Phifer, 
Comanche, 350 lb. Blk. Mf. Str. 
at 37.50; Jerry Damron, Ze-
phyr, 1400 lb. Hol. Cow at 
27.75; Melvin Silers Jr., Priddy, 
510 lb. Blk. Mf. Hfr. at 34; 
Wayne Adams, Gustine, 655 lb. 
Char. X. Str. at 35; W.V. 
Horner, Bwd., 1005 lb. Blk. 
Cow. at 29; D.R. Kerby, Bwd., 
675 lb. Char. Str. at 35; Wayne 
Adams, Gustine 1115 lb. Brn. 
Mf. Str. at 33.50. 

AUGUST 7, 1974 
MARKET: Steady to $1 

higher on slaughter and feeder 
classes. Light stockers about 
steady. No good pairs offered. 
Most classes were untested due 
to the light receipts after rains. 

EST. REC.: 282 
STOCKER STEER CALVES 
wts 250-425 lbs . 34-45 

STOCKER HEIFER CALVES 
wts 250-425 lbs 	32-43 

STEER YEARLINGS 
wts 500-700 lbs 	34-38.50 
Bull Yearlings .28-32.50 
Heifer Yearlings 	28-34 
Plain Feeder Steers 	26-34 
Plain Feeder Heifers 	26-31 

COWS & CALVES 
PAIRS 

Good 	 240-350 
Plain 	 180-300 
Stocker Cows 	26-30 

SLAUGHTER CATTLE 
Fat calves 	 27-35 
Fat cows 	 24-29 
Utility and cutter cows 24.28 

FARMER BUS LINES 
Wichita Falls to San 

Antonio; Passenger and 
Freight Service. 

Southbound from East-
land-operates Mondays, -
Wednesdays, Fridays. 

Northbound from East-
land-operates Tuesdays, - 
Thursdays, Saturdays. t-59 

. wwww‘vvissisamoisi; 

WANTED--1200 to 16000 
acres of grassland with, 
some cultivation to lease. g 
Ph. 653-2223 in Olden. t-590- 

- 	$ onzinnwek-WOLIEWO. 

WANT TO BUY: 40 to 160 
acres, improved or unimproved, 
in Rising Star area. Call 
893-5898 or write Box 332. 
DeLeon, Texas. 29-4tc 

PRIOR AND NON-PRIOR mili-
tary service men, go with the 
Texas Army National Guard for 
cash, schooling and other great 
benefits. For further informa-
tion call collect, 915-646-0159. 
29-lOtc 

421/2 ACRES North of Rising 
Star. On paved FM road. Love 
grass and Bermuda. Tank and 
well. Bob Gilchrist. 817- 647-
1152 or 693- 5331. CHILDERS 
REAL ESTATE.. 64 To Give Away - - Puppies 5 

wks old. Ph 643- 2794 - 300 
Main Street Rising Star, Tex. 
33- ITC 

3,000 ACRES Ranch West of 
Coleman. Beautiful Spanish 
Oaks and excellent deer and 
turkey hunting. Wells and large 
spring. $235 acre with terms. 
Mike Childers. 916- 677- 4462; 
629- 3477. CHILDERS REAL 
ESTATE. 64 

NOTICE 
Will do sewing for the 

public. 214 Cherry, Ranger. 
Call Hallie Brooks, phone 
647-3048. t-tf 

MATTRESSES 
New and Renovated 

• Choice of Ticking 

• Choicesof Firmness 

• Clean, Ftlted Cotton 

• New Innerspring Units 

• New Mattress Guarantee 

Visit Our Sleep $hop In 

Browdwood 

1502 Austin Ave. 

Call 643-4141 
In Rising Star 

FOR SALE - - 1972 Fleet-
wood Mobile Home 12 x 60 2 
bedrooms bath, built in Kit-
chen carpet, includes tie down 
and TV Antennae. $3900.00 CAll 
643- 4338. 	33- ltp 

••••••••••••_•••••••• • HAULING 	• 
• Sand, caliche and 	• 

gravel.. 	• 
• 

• 
• 
• 
• 
• 
• R.D. Creech Phone 643.  
• - 3384. 2 - tfc 	• 

• 
••••••••••••••••••••• 

CUSTOM PICTURE 
FRAMING 

Wide Selecton of Mold. 
lag. - Prompt Service 
MRS. RUSSELL DEL 

113 So. Anderson 

1%. 

DRILLING AND WELL 
SERVICE 

Ph. 643-2394 
Water Wells, 

Shallow Oil Wells 
CURTIS ALFORD 

WANTED 
Painting, tree trimming, 
hay hauling, all types of 
work. Phone 643-3674 or 
643-4082. 29-4tc 

FARMS AND RANCHES 
87 acres improved grasses, 8 miles from Eastland, $315.00 per ac. 
300 acres with private lake, Coastal, game, irrigation permit, this 

place has a lot of recreational and agricultural value. $315.00 per 
ac. 

34 ac. Cross Plains, 70 ac. cult., 20 ac. peanuts on pavement. 
100 acres Coastal and Love Grass. 1/2 minerals, Carbon area. 
130 acres Ranger area, some Coastal, $350.00 per acre. 
80 acres sandy land on highway, 20 acres peanuts, $315.00 per 

acre 
50 acres Clyde area, mostly cult., sandy loam, 2 wells, good 

fences, 12 x 60 mobile home. Some farming equip. $25,000.00 
204 ac. grass land, mostly cleared, 6 miles on gravel road, 

Coastal, $290.00 per ac. 
135 ac. Rising Star area, 46 ac. peanuts, Wells, $350.00 per ac. 
600 ac. grassland, Callahan Co. Good financing. $225.00 per ac. 
70 ac. farm, 19 ac. peanuts, small down pmt. Easy financing. 
6 acres commercial land. IH 20 intersection location. 

Reasonable, Terms. 
Escellent deer hunting on 750 acre ranch land. Good grass. 
230 acres, 70 irrigated peanuts, 90 ac. good Coastal and Love 

grass, escellent fences, small lake, several wells with irrigation 
equipment, Gorman area. 

1900 ac. ranch with good deer hunting, Schleicher Co. $215.00 per 
ac., good terms. 

16 unit motel doing good business, sell or trade for land. 
Large ranches throughout Texas, Colorado, New Mexico and 

okla. for sale or trade. 

do you 
know? 
• 
how fast a single rye plant 
grows? 
About 3 miles a day. It puts 
out 14 million separate roots. 

• 
that 95 out of every 100 chil- 
dren under 18 and their 
mothers can count on 
monthly social security checks 
if the family breadwinner 
dies? 

arigriftinThilegna 

J & L Auto Parts 
Open 411 Day On 

Saturday 

For Your Convenience 
John W. Bishop 

41 

• 

242 ACRES South of Cisco. 
Scenic Oak country on site of 
proposed conservation lake. 
Tanks, creek. Excellent hun-
ting. $250 per acre with owner 
terms at 61/2 percent interest. 
Bob Gilchrist, 817- 693- 5331; 
647- 1152, CHILDERS REAL 
ESTATE. 64 

CITY DUMP SCHEDULE 

Open 10:00 A.M. - 12:00 A.M. 

3:30 - 6:30 P.M. 

On Tuesday, Thursday And Saturday 

SiimitintintnintmeitlentitAk 

• Also commercial property , motels, apartment houses statewise 
for sale or trade. 
• Beauty shop and equipment. Doing good business. 

; • • 

Jim Pate 
Res. 915- 893- 5534 
Clyde, Texas 

Robert M. Kincaid 
Res. 629- 2721 

Eastland, Texas 
Manager 

mainsail 

WM, 

J.D. Vandergrift 
Res. 817- 968- 2619 
Stephenville, Texas 



SAW COLORBRITE 
DOUBLE KNIT FABRICS!!! 

ALL FIRST QUALITY!! 
VALUES TO $3.99 YARD 

FULL BOLTS OF FINE QUALITY Se* - or WIDE 100% POLYESTER 
00USLE KNITS. MACHINE WASHABLE AND DIY-ABLE. EXCELL-
ENT PANTS , PANT SUITS AND DIESSESIII A GREAT BUY AT 
THIS PRICE. HURtY IN TODAY AND SAVE!! I I 

ONE GROUR 
MEN'S 

Double Knit 
SLACKS 
• FAMOUS'BRAND 

PASTEL SHADES ONLY 

WHILE THEY LAST 

$2.00 
REGULAR PRICE 

WELCOME 
Teachers And Students To A New Term Of 

Rising Star Schools 

BOY'S SHORT SLEEVE 

SHIRTS 
BY TOM SAWYER 
+++++++++++++++++ 

COTTON KNITS BY HANES 

Stock up now for back 
to School. 

$4$ 
I I  

Long Sleeve 

MOCK 
TURTLE 

RAT KNITS 

nail': CM 
>f 

IDEAL IDEAL 

FOR BACK 
TO SCHOOL 

Higginbotham's 
Rising Star 

Resat. 
OCiterSE 
Ladies 100% 
POLYESTER 

PANT TOPS 
RIB KNIT, SLEEVELESS' 

TURTLE NECKS 
IN GOOD SELECTION 

OF COLORS 

S Si 	$ 5 .8 8  

r 

 

PROM OUR CHURCHES 
• 44444 	• • 	• 44444 • • . 	 , . 444444 

Thursday, August 8, 1974 Visiting with us Sunday 
Monring were: 
,Mr. and Mrs. Herb Cox and 
family of Denison, Liz Ohliger 
of Abilene. Tracy Kitchens of 
Eastland, Mrs. Roy D. Hick-
man an _Timothy.  of Ames, 
Iowa, and Mr. and Mrs. Truett 
Jones of Gatesville. 
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Anne Frank House Is Highlight 
soul like Shakespear or a spirit 
like St. Francis' only to throw 
away them like leaves blown 
by the wind. How unintelligible 
and cruel of God it would be, if 
this life were all there is. 

Frank House 

By Gay Nell O'Brien 

"It's really a wonder that I 
hasen't dropped all my Ideals 
because they seem so absurd 
and Impossible to carry oat. 
Yet, I keep them because In 
spite of es ers thing, I still 
bellese that people are really 
good at bean." 

Anne Frank Diary 
15th April, 1944 

What do sou write now •-30 
years later? 

This would have to be the 
greatest impression left with us 
during our stay in Amsterdam, 
Holland. Anne's House, where 
she and her family and friends 
hid from the Germans in World 
War 11, now a museum, was 
located only two blocks from our 
hotel. Anne wrote of the bell sin 
the Old Church, erected in the 
1200's between our hotel and 
her house. We went to sleep to 
the same bells and visited her 
house. 

We were told that the Jewish 
population of Amsterdam is 
now about 15,000 compared 
with 100,000 before the war. 

Our guide reminded us by 
warning, "Don't waste food. I 
saw people starve to death here 
during the war!" At 12 years of 
age he saw the Nazi troop 
parachute into his homeland. 

Our KLM Royal Dutch 747 
Flight arrived in Amsterdam 
about 7 a.m. We left Houston at 
2:00 p.m. and stopped in 
Montreal, Canada, after three 
hours in flight before the six 
hour flight to the Netherlands. 
Lunch,. dinner and breakfast 
were served to the some 400 
packed on the plane. 

We saw our "second" 
sunrise that day at 30,000 feet 
over Belfast, Ireland, at about 
6:00 a.m. The Amsterdam 
airport is on reclaimed land 
fifteen feet below sea level. 

The emphasis in Amsterdam 
on restoration is unbelievable. 
The beautiful, old downtown 
city looks as it might have 
looked centuries ago. The city is 
about 700 years old--but parts 
are even older. 

Our Hotel Pulitzer, located 
downtown, for instance, is three 
restored and remodeled former 
apartment buildings. "Deluxe 
but quaint and typical of the 
city" describes this hotel. 

Our tour guide for the entire 
21 days met us here at the 
airport. "Henri" was indispen-
sable in getting us thrugh the 
"red tape" everywhere, espe-
cially in Russia. We also had an 
excellent local guide here as 
everywhere. 

High points of our trip here 
included a visit to the Ryskmu-
seum, where we saw many of 
Rambrant's famous paintings. 
including "The Nightwatch"; a 
tour of the Diamond Works; a 
"Rijsttafel" feast at one of 
Amsterdam's leading Indone-
sian restaurants; canal tour of 
the city where elm trees line the 
canal and a visit to the flower 
Auction Aalmeer. 

After a tour of Amsterdam 
our guides took us by bus to 
"The Hague", seat of the 
Netherland's government, thir-
ty miles away. 

There an American Embassy 
official met with us for lunch 
and a briefing. We asked 
questions-particularly about -
how the Embassy deals with 
questions about United States' 
problems and his general 
answer was that about all they 
can say is that the American 
system is working and that 
many rumors are involved. He 
also explained other embassy 
duties. 

It was interesting to learn 
that the Netherlands have 22 
political parties. Here we also 
saw the North Sea behind the 
dikes. 

The countryside with its 
villages, homes and windmills 
was delightful to see enroute to 
the Hague and back to 
Amsterdam. 

The clean Dutch windows 
lining the apartments in Am-
sterdam are refreshing, too. 
Every Friday is window clean-
ing day for the Dutch house-
wives and they seem to have 
constant contest on decorating 
their windows with the prettiest 
white lace curtains to be found. 
The window boxes, prevalent 
throughout Europe. add a 
profusion of color to the quaint 
apartment houses (with busi• 
nesses below) which line the 
streets on the canal. 

We learned of the Anne 
Frank Foundation, established 
to thwart prejudice and inhu- 
manity to man. It was interes-
ting to note that in the glass 
donation box for the Founda-
tion, there were more U.S. 
dollars than any other kind. 

As in most of the cities of 
Europe , hosuing is scarce, and 
the ingenious Dutch are putting 
house boats on the canals and 

setting up homesteads, paying 
taxes for their spot and 
decorating like crazy. It's a 
highly recommended place to 
visit. 

Our guide says the Dutch arc 
the most tolerant people in the 
w 	and we found this to be 
es ident. However, there might 
Ix some who'd wonder if they 
might not be too tolerant on 
some counts. Amsterdam ap-
pears to be a haven for youth of 
Or world seeking "high times" 
with districts aplenty for various 
undertakings. We couldn't • 
bring ourselves to ask Renn - 
if the permissiveness of today in 
any way parallelled the atti-
tudes of the Dutch people prior 
to 1940. 

At the resort city on the North 
Sea, saw quite a number of 
native costumes where families 
gathered to enjoy the brief 
seaside summer vacations. 

The Amsterdam Airport -
(KLM headquarters) appeared 
to be a true melting pot of the 
world, as it is a cross roads and 
the "jumping in" place for most 
visitors to Europe. It's ideally 
situated, and short motor trips 
could take one to many points of 
interest. (We were surprised 
when our plane taxied on a 
runway built over a highway; 
the Dutch utilize every inch of 
space.) 

Think we discovered too that 
Dutch nai_nt does have nuking 
qualities. Their painted wood Is 
as bright as their flowers. 

No, we missed the tulip 
season. They're harvested in 
May, but did see their many 
fields, and hare photos of real 
operating windmill. Saw some 
few people in wooden shoes, 
but in the city, they're mainly 
souvenir items. 

vistaaria•-aafra§tfriaaiKrtezeastni.?. 

An Important Lesson In 

Simple Equations 

unto the building up of the body 
of Christ..." 

Another vitial aspect of 
Christian unity concerns the 
means by which the grace of 
God and the remission of the 
past sins are received by man. 
Two opposites are noted here. 
The one porposes that _Goes 
grace and the forgiveness of 
sins are appropriated by 
various metitorious works. 
such as pilgrimages, special 
devotions. and ceremonies, or 
even by a ritual, strange to 

early Christian r -active . but 
called "baptist". ' as is . held 
by the Roman 	Catholics 
and kindered grou s. On the 
other hand, an as an 
outgrowth of opposnion of the 
Catholics 	some hold that 
grace 	and salvation are 
received by "faith alone", 
which is offered as being the 
firm consent of the heart to the 
reality and of God and the 
divinity and Lordship of Christ. 

A casual reading of the New 
Testament, and especially the 
fifth book: Acts of Apostles, 
will reveal in the beginning 
days of the Gospel era, under 
the direction of Jesus chosen 
apostles, individuals became 
Christians and thus received 
the forgivness of their past 
.:ins, throu through a process 
involving 	five 	distinct 

'elements. In every case, the 
Gospel was an announced. 
either publicaly or privately ( 
Acts 2,2,4,8,10, 16,17,18,19, etc.) 
The contents of this Good news 
were accepted: Based upon 
this conviction of Jesus the Son 
of God, Savior an dLord, the 
person then acted upon God's 
definition of right an wrong: 
no longer loving that which 
God said was arong, but rather 
that which God said was true 
and this right this is called 
"repentance". In certain in-
stences swhere there was some 
element of doubt ab about the 
matter, an open 
acknowledgement of Jesus as 
the Son of God was required 
( Acts 8:37; cf. Romans 10:9-
10) Finally, in virtually every 
element of conversion in the 
book of Acts, another element 
is specifically mentioned as 
being a vital part of the 
process. This is "baptist" or 
the immersion in water. (Acts 
2:38, 41; 8:12- 13; 8:35- 39; 9 
:18; 10:47- 48; 16:15; 16:33; 
18:8 19:5). This immersion in 
water of merit, enabling one to 
"earn salvation" buth rather 
as God's way pf permitting the 
patient believer to:: become 
united with Christ, in the 
likeness of his death a and 
reserrection (Romans 6:1- 11); 
get "into with Christ" and "put 
on Christ" symbolically, "wash 
away 	sins"(Acts 22:16). 

CHRISTIAN UNITY 
&mans- that we give this 
BIBLICAL answer to the 
question: "What Must I Do to 
be saved'." 

In the final article on this 
theme, we will God permitting, 
sum up the material already 
considered and make a few 
concluding observations. 

It is so unimportant that all 
of us know more of what God 
has said in His Word, so we 
urge you to be with us in th 
Bible classes; on Sunday at 
9:30 a.m. and on Wednesday at 
7:30 p.m. - - Note the time 
change- - 	and for the 
Assemblies on Sunday at 10:30 
.M. and 6 p.m. 

Our special evangelist effort 
concluded Sunday evening. 
Lee Peters a Minister with 
Broker Arrow, Oklahoma. 
church of Christ, gave vert 
instructive, interesting anc 
challenging lessons from the 
Scriptures. The attendance 
was good throughout thy: 
meeting. both for the 7 a.m. 
service and .. 	2 at 7 p.m. as 
well as those on Sunday. All of 
us enjoyed a period of eating 
and fellow chip together after 
the morning assembly last 
Sunday. 

Ruby Bailey is still in the 
Eastland Hospital (Room 30A) 
and was doing fine until 
Saturday evening when she 
experienced considerable 
discomfort, after her medicine 
was changed. Fox and Ruth 
!Middleton were both sick 

again last week, but improved 
enough to be with us Sunday 
evening. Etta Mae Tyler, is 
not doing well was • 
taken to the Brownwood 
hospital last week. 	Helen 
Jackson is some better, but is 
still suffering from 
dangerously high cholestrol. 
Gene Hill is 'having some 
discomfort now as he un- 
dergoes treatment for Un-
dulant Fever. Slim and Minna 
Harding were sick part of last 
week. 

Our deep sympahty goes out 
to the family of George Goss, 
who passed away last Thur- 
sday at 11:45 p.am. a. 	His 
Funeral was held Saturday at 3 
p.m. in the Rising Star Chapel 
of Higgingbotham Funeral 
Home, with Owen' Aikin 
speaking an dDick Williams. 
of the local Baptist church 
assisting.  

Have a good week Call us if 
we can help you in any way. 

I 
( hurch of Christ ' 

Rising Star 

at what took place in high 
government. 

Let us pray that a new day of 
honesty and integrity has 
come. 

An important 	question 
arises. Are we demanding of 
others what we do not demand 
of ourselves? 

As a christian are you guilty 
of covering up sins which 
should not be committed? Are 
you dishonest to your fellow 
man? 	Do you lie to cover up 
past errors in judgement? Do 
you exercise your power of 
authority as you should? Do 
you pay you bills? Do you 
fulfill your obligations to your 
church? 

any other questions could be 
asked. DAvid in confession hi 
sins said, "Against Thee Only I 
have sinned." 

The Bible says that all things 
are naked an open to the sight 
of of Him with whom we have 
to do. 

All of us one day will give an 
accounting of our stewardship 
of this life before God. As of 
now, could you dare have all 
exposed? 

Any thinking person will 
want to be right in all things. A 
time as this must call opur 
attnetion to our own life. It 
should call us to reprntance„ 
confession, of sins and a 
dediucation to right living. 

Let us renew our dedication 
to God, His church and our 
community 
Sunday Morning 

.Messade:"God Fulfills His 
Promises" 
Sunday Evening Message: 
"The Christian and the Law", a 
study of Romans Chapter 
seven. 

Bible S tudy Wednesday will 
continue in Genesis, Chapters 
91_ 91 

	NIB 

The Christian religion is one of 
faith, Whereby we believe in 
Jesus Christ raised from the 
dead to live again. Said He : 
"8-?cause I live, ye shall live 
also" (John 14:191. And if God 
has the power to raise Jesus 
from the dead, He also has the 
power to raise each of us who 
believe him ano that too, we 
may Jive eternally throughout 
the ages. This is he hope and 
faith that strengthens us that I 
shall not die, but live eternally 
with those whom I have lost for 
the moment, but shall be 
reunited again with them in 
God's great universe. 

Always before us is life and 
death. We cannot fully under 
stand either. 	Recently, we 
have been reminded that death 
is a reality, by the passing of 
some of our loved ones. I am 
aware of my inadequacy in 
providing answers to the many 
questions that are asked when • 
life leaves the body and the 
doctor declares one is dead. 
Job of old asked "When a man 
dies, shall he live again?" (Job 
14:14). So often our thoughts 
center upon this question , is 
immortality reasonable? 

Men 	have always dreamed 
about, yearned for, and 
believed in a future life beyond 
this valeof flesh. Surely the 
capacity for such was not of 
mans making, nor his own 
mental projection. The fact 
that 	we 	seek 	for 
wholesomeness and fulfillment 
surely means that God has 
provided, for the reality, to 

• satisfy the human hunger for 

• 

Much attention has been 
given in this space to the 
question of Christian UNITY.. 
This is justified: because God 
commands it, because barriers 
are raised between believers, 
and because reception of the 
Gospel by others is severly 
hindered. 

We have stressed that 
Christian unity can can only 
be realized when the Scriptures 
are fully respected as God's 
revelation and authority for 
man, and where love and 
humility are present in ' their 
appreciation. 

Doctrinally, Ephesians 4:1-
16 gives the outline of such 
ONENESS among believers. 
Each man acknowledges: 
ONE BODY I the church), ONE 
SPIRIT (the Holy 	..Spirit), 
ONE HOPE (redemption), 
ONE LORD )(Jesus Christ) 
ONE FAITH (the teachings of 
Jesus and his apostles), ONE 
BAPTISM(in water , "unto the 
remissions of sins") ONE GOD 
AND FATHER OF ALL 
(supremacy of God and 
brotherhood of men) , ONE 
ORGANIZATION ( at the 
outset: apostles andprophets, 
then permanently : 
"evangelists", "pastor- 
s" (elders, 	bishops) 	and 
"teachers" along with 
"deacons" C. special servants) 
for the perfecting of the saints 

unto the work of ministering 

First Baptist 
Church 

Rising Star 

immortality. 
Surely God who made us in 

. His image, who has permitted 
us to develop into 	self- 
conscious persons who dream 
of life that has no end, would 
not terminate our growth or 
snuff us out as one blows a out a 
candle. Just as it's unthinkable 
for a craftsman to spend sixty 
years building a fine, intricate 
watch, and then crush it to bits 
in a few short hours, so it is 
unthinkable that God would 
perfect a mind like Plato's, a 

• 

Our nation has a new 
President 

The past few months have 
been tragic. No doubt all of us 
have been amazed and angered 

Several from our Church 
enjoyed their visit 	to the 
Nursing Home this past 
Sunday and the devotional 
given by Mr. Ronald Alford. 
Brother Taylor led in the song 
service. 

The pastor and his wife 'will 
be on vacation for the next ten 
days and will return for ser-
vices August 26th. 

Hubert Taylor, Pastor 

Dear Student 
A Savings Program Begun While You Are in 

High School Equals Money For a College 
Education When You Graduate. 

Why Not See Us Now And Start Making 
Plans? 

FIR ST STATE 
BANK 

Member F.D.I.C. 

Rising Star, Texas 

Own Aikin PARKING • DRIVE-IN BANKING 

EXCELLENCE IN BANKING 

kReaotiv-vafadv-z9§?cvvvv - 

Weekend guests in the home 
of his parents, Mr. and Mrs 
Mearlyn Jones, were G Gary 
Jones and family of Garland 



Mai° 

MRS. JOE LYNN COPE 

LEND AHAND... 

REP EM SAFE 
DRIVE CAREFULLY... 

Our Business Is Servicing Cars 
And Other Motor Vehicles And 

We Are Sensitive About Highway 
Safety 

Let's Keep Our Children 
Safe And Happy 

EXXON STATION 
Elgie Crisp 

Reddy's consumer tips on... 
washers 

Be Selective 
Choose the cycle that is precisely appro-
priate for the clothes you are washing. 
Is a "hot" temperature setting really nec-
essary? Except for heavily soiled items. 
most loads will come clean in either a 
cold or warm wash. 

Look into cold wash 
detergents. 

I Ise the least amount of detergent that will get your clothes 
clean—most loads require only 
an ounce or less! 
Overloading causes extra strain 
,ind wear on your equipment: 
check the manufacturer's rec-
ommendations for load weight. 
Balance your load by alternating 
small and large items. 

For Safety Sakc 
Be sure control is "off" before reaching into your 

washer. 
If one is necessary, use only a heavy duty extension cord. 

Be sure your washer is grounded. 
Keep dry cleaning agents, color remover and Finer,  
glas out of your washer. It's a good idea not to 
wash clothes containing cleaning fluids in your 

washer. 

Remember. Reddy supplies the energy—but only you 
can use it wisely! 

Westleras Utilities 
company MESS 

Opp:runty Gape„ a. 

Conserve & Save Energy 

...Use it wisely 

Plan Ahead 
Sort clothes according to type of fabric. color 
fastness. degree of soil and garment constro( 

You'll save both hot water and electricity by 
doing similar items together. 

Accumulate a full load hefore running your washer. 

BIBBY'S CREATIONS 

Rising Star's 

Home Town Employer 

And Its 

Thirty   Employes 

WELCOME 
Teachers And Students Of 

Rising Star Public Schools 

To A New Term 

Manufacturers Of Ladies 

CLUTCH BAGS... 

HANDBAGS... PURSES... 

CIGARET CASES... 

EYEGLASS CASES... etc. 
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New Subscribers Baker-Lane 
Wedding 

business in Fort Worth Roland 
anfFrances Blissett have 
returned to Brownwood where 
they have established a 
business. Mrs. Blissett is the 
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Mike 
Mabra and they visit 
frequently in our community. 

- - - 

Mr. and Mrs. Milt May and 
Mr. and Mrs. A. D. Barker an 
dCoy of Rising Star and Mr. 
and Mrs. Harold May and 
family of Odessa recently at-
tended a reunion of descen-
dents of Mr. and Mrs. Will and 
Mrs. Texas May in Natchez, 
Miss., 	Approximately 54 
persons attended. The reunion 
will be held next year in 
Camden , Ark on the first 
weekend in August. 

:•:. 

The following are new sub-
scribers to The Rising Star: 
Robert Robertson, Big Springs 
T. R. Shaffer, Comanche 
T. R. Forrest Bonne, Rising 
Star. 
Tom Wright, Roswell, N. M. 
Mrs. H. H. Menke, Hempstead 
Mrs. Bob Newton, Rising Star 
Mrs. F. D. Underwood, Rising 
Star 
Mrs. Mae Munsey, Brownwood 
Wledon ee, Rising Star 
Mrs. J. M. Jones, Lingsville 
James Cook Avinger, Texas 
H. H. Lacy Dllas 
W. E. " Murphee, Rising Star 
Sam Cathey, Rising Star 
Thomas Kent, Knox City, 
Texas 

his sister 
student in 

• 
and will be a new 
our school.  

- - - 

Brenda Powell from Dallas is 
visiting her brother. 

Mrs. Leroy Ford continues to 
improve since her surgery 
about three weeks ago. 

Guests in the home o of Mr. 
and Mrs. Junior Michael i over 
the weekend were Mr. an dMrs. 

Bryan Bush cf Bangs; Mr. 
and Mrs. Julian Steel of 
Gorman; Mr. and Mrs. Lee 
Weatherby of May; Billy Mike 
Michael and family , Jo 
McRheeters and Mr. and Mrs. 
Floyd Michaels. 

Mr. and Mrs. W. L. Young 
received a message last week 
that her nephew, Danny Blaxer 
of Van Neys, CAlif., was killed 
in a motorcycle accident there. 

Wed. Aug. 9 Charlie and Rachel Bibby are 
visiting 	their daughter in 
Louisiana. Deborah Christine Brannan, 

daughter of Mr. and Mrs. D. B. 
Brannan Route 2 Brownwood, 
Texas and John Robert 
.Rector, III, son of Mr. and 

Mrs. J. R. Rector, Jr. Cross 
,Plains and Brownwood, Texas 
exchanged wedding vows 
Friday, August 9 1974 in the 
home of the brides parents. 

Rev. Roger Griffith of 
Goldsmith, Texas read the 
marriage vows with the song 
"True Love" played softly in 
the background 

The Bride is a senior at Early 
High School and the groom is a 
graduate of Cross Plains High 
School. He is presnetly em-
ployed with Ross. Co. 
Brownwood. 

The couple are residing at 
1601 Ave. F. Apt.4 Brownwood, 
Texas. 
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In a chapel wedding on June 
30, Miss Debbra Kay Baker of 
Possum Kingdom Lake, for-
merly a Graham resident, and 
William Randall Lane of Fort 
Worth, were married in a 
double ring ceremony. The 
ceremony was held at Bellvue 
Baptist Church in Fort Worth 
with close members of the 
families attending. The Rev. 
Douglas White officiated. 

Mrs. Lane is the daughter of 
Mrs. R.J. Baker and the late 
R.J. Baker of Possum Kingdom 
Lake. Bill Lane is the son of Mr. 
and Mrs. W.I. Lane of 3033 
Cortez, Fort Worth. 

Jim Lane of Fort Worth was 
his brother's best man. 

Mrs. Lane was given in 
marriage by her mother and her 
brother, Bob J. Baker of Fort 
Worth. Mrs. Darlene Amason 
of Dallas was her sister's 
matron of honor. 

Following a ceremony, a 
reception was held at the home 
of the bride's brother and 
sister-in-law, Mr. and Mrs. Bob 
Baker of Fort Worth. 

After a honeymoon trip to 
Colorado, the couple now reside 
in Houston where he will enter 
South Texas School of Law this 
fall. Mrs. Lane will teach in the 
Houston area. 

Both are graduates of Texas 
Christian University, where Bill 
was vice president of Delta Tau 
Delta fraternity and a member 
of Bryson Club, a national 
association. 

Debby was a Little Sister and 
Dutchess of Delta Tau Delta. 

Debby graduated from Gra-
ham High School in 1969, 
where she was a cheerleader, 
Valentine Sweetheart and a 
member officer of other clubs. 

Bill's mother is Glyn Joyce 
Lane, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. 
J.W. Joyce of Fort Worth. 

Darwin Cain, son of Mr. and 
Mrs. Cecil Cain, was seriously 
burned Thursday, Aug8 in an 
oil field gas explosion. 	He 
suffered second and third 
degree burns on his face and 
hands. He was reported to be 
resting some better in Rm 219 
Bradford Hospital, Enter 
Street, Parkway, Bradford, Pa. 
18018. 

Mr. and Mrs. Marshall 
Campbell attended her family's 
reunion at Big Springs last 
weekend. About 80 attended. Mr. and Mrs. Charles 

Richard Powell, formerly of 
Dallas, a have moved into our 
community and are buying the 
Chuck Jones house near the 
Conoco Service Station 

Lakewood 
Luncheon Mr. and Mrs. Johnny Davis of 

Comanche visited their 

Mark Brickhouse lived with 

daughter, Mrs. H. D. Michael, 	Lake wood Ladies, have 
-and Mr. Michael last week. 	slated a luncheon for Friday, 

August 16 at 12:30 NOON, at the 
Lakewood Recreation Center .  After twenty five years of 

.,•. 

Nancy Agnew And Joe Lynn Cope 
Wed In Ceremony At Lubbock 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Ray Cox 
and family of Dension were 
guests of Mrs. Olice Jones 
Sunday. 

n 

II 

NEW GRAND DAUGHTER 

Mrs. E. B. McCollum has 
returned f Tom a visit with her 
brand new grand daughter. 
Stephanie Sue Braungardt, 
was born July 21, 1974 and is 
the daughter of Mr. and Mrs. 
Charles David Braungardt of 
Fort Worth. Stephanie Sue's 
vital statistics at birth were at 
birth were 7 lbs 9 oz and 1934  
inches long. 

attendants were in rainbdw 
hues of candy flock with ribbon 
sashes. 

After a wedding trip to 
Possum Kingdom Lake the 
couple are at home at Twin 
Oaks Apartments in Lubbock. 

The bride is a graduate of 
Lubbock Christian High School 
and is a junior at Lubbock 
Christian College. She is a 
member of the Christliche 
Damen Social Club and is on the 
Dean's Honor List. She is 
presently employed in the 
Lubbock Christian College -
business office. 

The groom is a graduate of 
Lubbock Christian High, atten-
ded Lubbock Christian College 

To Be Wed 
Here Aug. 23 

and is presently a junior at 
Texas Tech. He is a member of 
the Koinonia Social Club. He is 
employed by the Lubbock 
Christian College public rela-
tions department. 

Following the wedding there 
was a reception at the Broadway 
Church of Christ hosted by Mr. 
and Mrs. Jack Agnew. Mr. and 
Mrs. Joe Cope were rehearsal 
dinner hosts at the Gridiron 
Restaurant in Lubbock. 

The Jack L. Agnews are 
former residents of Rising Star. 

Out-of-town relatives atten-
ding the wedding included: 
Mrs. Irene Landreth, Mrs. 
Gladys Caner, Mrs. Kenneth 
Bibb, Marilyn and Randy Bibb, 
Mr. and Mrs. Dell Mellette and 
Michael, Mr. and Mrs. L.C. 
Hounsel, Ken and Jeanne 
Hounsel all of Rising Star; Mr. 
and Mrs. Dee Wilson and Kerry 
of Brownfield, Dr. and Mrs. Jim 
Wilson of Killeen, Jane Wilson, 
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Agnew and 
David, Mrs. Eunice McWhirter, 
and Mrs. Vernon Leverett of 
Abilene; Lt. Col. D.A. McWhir-
ter and Mrs. Cary Cox of Dallas; 
Mr. and Mrs. R.V. Hardegree 
of Temple, Mr. and Mrs. 
Wendell McWhirter of Roby; 
Mr. and Mrs. W.R. Sullivan of 
San Angelo, Mr. and Mrs. 
George Austin and Vickie of 
Muskogee, Oklahoma; Mr. and 
Mrs. C.C. Cope of Graham and 
Mrs. James Bradley of Plano, 
Texas. 

• 
Mr. and Mrs. H. D. Walker 

have announced the for-
thcoming marriage of their 
daughter, Deanna Gail 	to 
Jimmy Thomas Noble of 

Cisco, Texas. 
Deanna is a 1974 graduate of 

Rising Star High School and is 
now employed at the 
Freyschlag Insurance Agency 
at EAstland. Jimmy is a 1972 
graduate of Cisco High : 
School and is now employed by 
Starr Texaco of Cisco. 

The wedding will be P 'must 
23 at 8 p.m. in the First • 	- 
Bpatist Church of Rising Star. 
All friends and relatives are 
invited. 

In a ceremony at Broadway 
Church of Christ, Lubbock, at 
7:30 p.m. Saturday, August 3, 
Miss Nancy Kay Agnew, 

_ daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Jack 
L. Agnew of Lubbock and niece 
of Mr. and Mrs. Ray Agnew of 
Rising Star, became the bride of 
Joe Lynn (Joey) Cope, son of 
Mr. and Mrs. Joe B. Cope, also 
of Lubbock. 

Officiating was Joe Barnett, 
minister of the Broadway 
Church of Christ, Lubbock. 
Wedding music was sung by a 
choral group from Lubbock 
Christian College with Jean 
Williams as soloist. 

The bride was given in 
marriage by Jack Agnew, her 
father. Maid of honor was Miss 
Mary Agnew, the bride's sister, 
of Lubbock and bridesmaids 
were Misses Laurie Rizan of 
Roswell, N.M., and Linda Smith 
and Jean Williams of Lubbock. 

Carl Cope, brother to the 
groom, was best man and 
groomsmen were Paul Kirkpat-
rick, Phillip Patterson, Larry 
Reed and Frank Agnew, brother 
of the bride. All are of Lubbock 
except Larry Reed who is from 
Levelland. 

Nancy wore a Renaissance 
gown of candlelight silk peau d' 
soie and Swiss net appliqued in 
beaded Alencon lace. The 
molded bodice of beaded lace 
featured a picture frame neck-
line etched in the lace pattern 
with intricate beadwork ac-
cents. Long stemmed sleeves 
were fitted at the wrists with 
button and loop closures and 
featured wide trumpet cuffs. 
The demi-full skirt was sprin-
kled in beaded lace flower 
appliques with fullness sweep-
ing to the back forming her 
chapel train. 

Her full-length veil of illusion 
was of imported silk and fell 
from a contour chaplet fashioned 
of a spar of Venetian lace 
accented with pearls and 
aurora. 

The gowns of the bride's 

Attend Reunion 
Attending the Parker family 
reunion in Hico Sunday were 
Mr. adn Mrs. L. H. Morrison, 
Kenneth Morrison, Everett 
Parker, Mr.s Bill Johnsoin, 
Mrs. Raleigh Darnell of Rising 
Star, and Mr.s Bart Brown of 
Pioneer. They a also visited 
with Mr and Mrs. Phillip Ogan 
in the Ogan's new home near 
Stephenville.Mrs. Ogan is the 
former :johnnie Ruth Johnson 
who grew up in Rising Star. 

Car Wash 
The Rising Star High School 

Cheerleaders will sposor an 
all- day car wash on Friday, 
August 16, at S. C. Cotton's 
Service Station. Please support 
the cheerleaders' 

"IM  r k 	1. E 
BUTLER MOTOR 

CO. 
Extends A 

Cordial Welcome 

And Best Wishes To 

The Students And Teachers 

Of. Rising Star Schools 

At The Beginning 

Of A New Term 



Pioneer Drive-In Theatre 
Pioneer, Texas 

Thur. - Fri. - Sat. August 15 - 16 - 17 

TRADER HORN 
Rod Taylor-Anne Heywood-Jean Sorel 

105 Minutes Rated PG 

Sun. - Mon. August 18 - 19 

"SCORPIO" 
The Most Incredible Manhunt Of Them All 

Paul Scofield-Burt Lancaster-Mai Delon 
114 Minutes Rated PG 

inv! 	IT'S BIG 

YOU GOTTA 
BEL 	EVE. 

There's No Doubt About It! 
It's Hard To Believe. Come In 

And We'll Show You That It's The 

Real Thing. 

24 HOUR WRECKER SERVICE 
• Anywhere • Any Size 

Local And Long Distance 

• Anytime 

Phone 629-1709 Or 629-1640 	If No Answer Call 629-1479 Or 629-1210 - 629-8059 

103 White 
Street 

CITY GARAGE 
Truck & Equipment 

Eastland 

J.J. Finley 
Owner 
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Barbecue To 
End Season 

Schools-- 
PERSONALS Members of the Faculty and 

board of trustees for 1974 are 
J. L. Newbury. superintendent 

HIGH SCHOOL 

Mr. and Mrs. Billy Phillips 
3nd Leeton Joe , of St. Jo , Tex., 
accompanied by Mrs. Olice 
-lc Ines of Rising Star, mother 

d
f Mrs. Phillips, visited 

atives in Lubbock last 
eekend. They also visited 

Mrs. Florence Forbes at 
CAnyon, Tex. While there, they 
saw Palo Duro CAnyon and 
witnessesss a performance of 
"Texas", the outdoor stage 
play presented in the am-
phitheatre in the canyon. 

Birthday 

Greetings spent several days last week in 
Ruidosa, N. M. 

Mike Fisher of Waco visited 
his parents Mr. and Mrs. Art 
Fisher last weekend 

August 16 
LaYell Killion 
Michael Clark 
Dorothy Callaway 
Mrs. W. P. Lyon 
Danny Medley 
Mrs. J. F Bobeen 
Dianne Mitchell 
Danny W Wade White 

Dickie Erwin and friend, 
Blake Stanfield, of Hobbs, N. 
M visited Dickie's grand-
parents, Mr. and Mrs. M. J. 
Dukes Monday night of last 
week. 

it S. Army Photo) 

SGT. TERRY E. YOUNG 

The Rising Star Roping Glut' 
will host its annual "ap-
preciation" barbeque at the 
American E Legion Hall 
Saturday evening, Aug 17 at 7 
p m. It will be the final event at 
the Club's season 

Plates will be $1.50 to the 
general public. 

The barbecue is by way of a 
gesture of appreciation to the 
public for the support given the 
club in the ,_sumtner rodeos 
series it has hosted for the past 
22 years. 

Everyone is invited 
Graduate From 

Non-Corn School Sunday afternoon guests of 
Mrs. Georgia Miller were Rev 

and Mrs. Harry Hames of 
Brownwood. 

AUGUST 17 
James Jackson 
0. 0. Adams Betty Boudreau 
James A. }Token Children To Honor Parents 

Mr. and Mrs. James 
Rutherford and Kaycee spent 
the weekend visiting Mr. and 
Mrs. Ken Rutherf ford and 
Jamie at Robert Lee. 

On 50th Wedding Anniversary 

Kin Of Mrs. 
Dukes Dies 

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Palmore 
' and family of Kansas City, 

Kansas; Mr. and Mrs. Bill 
Cochran and family of 
Beaumont; Mr. and Mrs. 
Carroll Palmore and family of 
Hobbs, N. M.; Mr. and Mrs. 
Don Reneau and family 	of 
Denton; Mr. and Mrs. Jack 
Palmore and family of May and 
Mr and Mrs. Mack Woods of 
Lubbock were recent visitors in 
the home of their parents, Mr. 
and Mrs. W. P. Palmore. 

Bobby Fortune, principal 
Frank Gray, science and coach 
14_ 	Hounsel, math and girls 
coach 
H. L. Geye Voc. Ag 
Linda Burns, English 
Mrs. Dorothy Diddle, Home Ec 
Vic Curry, band 

ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 
Weldon Hill, Principal 
Mrs. Edith Bibb and Mrs.  
Wledon Hill, first, second and 
thrid grades 
Mrs. Martha Fortune, fourth 
Mrs. Jeannine Childers, fifth 
Clovis McCary, science and 
math 
Mrs. Elsie Ezzell, English 
Gene Woods social studies and 
assistant coach 
Mrs. James Rutherford, kin-
dargarten 
Mrs. Eleanor Nunnally, Title 
I 
Mrs. Estelle Martin assistant 
Titlel 
Mrs. Clovis McCAry and Mrs. 
Mary Perkins, special ser-
vices. 

SCHOOL BOARD 

Students, 
Please Bring • • 

AUGUST 18 
Inez Eliott 
AUGUST 19 
Vernettie Allgood 
AUGUST 20 
Sybrinna Killion 
Ike Hickman 
Inter Linney 

AUGUST 21 
Benny Ezell 
W G. Reed 
Jimmy Roach 
Dixon Boggs 
Charlene Maynard 
Jackie Harris 
Beulah Cook 

Funeral services for Dwight 
L Jaynes 53, of Odessa, a 
cousin of Mrs. M J Dukes of 
Rising Star, were held Monday 
at 2 p.m. in Comanche Funeral 

Home, with burial in Stag 
Creek Cemetery The Rev. 
Amon Langston of Odessa 
off ica ted 

Survivors include his wife. 
two daughters, three sons. five 

tiro( he rs. three sisters and 
two grandchildren. 

pay tribute to their parents. 
There are 15 grandchildren and 
four great-grandchildren. 

Mr. and Mrs. Duggtin Jere 
married in Ranger on August .  
16, 1924, Judge McFatter, 
Justice of the Peace, officiating. 
In 1940 they moved from Lake 
Leon community near Ranger to 
Rising Star where Mr. Duggan 
farmed north of town and &as a 
carpenter. Prior to coming here 
he had been with the Panhandle 
Refining Company for 18 years. er 

FT. RILEY. KAN—Staff Ser-
geant Terry E. Young. son of 
C.O. Young, May, Texas, was 
graduated from the Fifth U.S. 
Army and 1st Infantry Division 
Noncommissioned officers aca-
demy at Ft. Riley, Kan. 

Sgt. Young received four 
weeks of training which inclu-
ded instruction in drill and 
ceremonies, physical training. 
leadership. map reading. and 
weapons familiarization. 

Sgt. Young is a recruiter with 
the U.S. Army, Kansas City 
District Recruiting Command, 
Olathe Station in Kansas City. 

His wife, Dorothy, lives at 
9945 Campbell, Kansas City, 
Mo. 

Mr. and Mrs. Art Fisher 
spent last weekend visiting her 
mother, Mrs. Alyne Siekman in 
Pyote. Texas. 

'Waymon Ware, President 
Pauline Winfrey, Secretary 
John D. (Skeet)Clark 
A. W. Griffin 
Jack Hubbard 
Aubrey G. Lawrence 
J B White 

To London 

• 

Dr. and Mrs. (Cynthia) 
James Richardson and 
daughter Tamatha, of Reno, 

Nev., were weekend guests of 
Cynthia's mother, Mrs. Perry 
Brown. Dr. Richardson is on 
sabbatical leave from the 
University of Reno at Nevada 
where he is a professor of 
economics. Monday th they 
flew from Houston to New 

York en route to London ,Eng. 
where Dr. Richardson will 
spend a year in research and 
lecturing at the University of 
London. 

The world now has 3.8 
billion people But unless 
births are better contmlled, 
by the time today's baby 
reaches the age of 70. he will 
five in a world of l$ billion —
and his grandchild will smash 
elbows with 60 billion. 

AUGUST 22 
Denise Chambers 
Frances Wolf 
Mrs. Omie Henderson 
Joan Hubbard 
Debbie Merritt 
Georgia Markham 
Denise Chambers 

The eleven children of Mr. 
and Mrs. James Robert Duggan 
have planned an elaborate 
reunion and 50th wedding 
anniversary celebration for their 
parents to which they arc 
inviting all of their friends and 
neighbors. 

"We are not sending any 
' mail invitations locally". said 

Mrs. Jettie Maynard, one of 
their daughters. "We want 
everybody who wishes to come 
to do so." 

The reception will be held at 
the Lakewood Country Club 
from two to five p.m., Saturday, 
August 17. 

All eleven children and their 
families, who live at various 
places, from Colorado to Okla-
homa and Texas, will be present 
for the reception and following 
it there will be a private family 
party in which the children will 

Students in th eFirst, Second, 
Third and Fourth grades of E 
Elementary 	School 
wereinstructed to provide 
themselves with materials as 
follows when they report to 
classes monday: 

FIRST GRADE - - Nifty 
tablet with imaginary for 
Grade One, Two regular No 2 
pencils; box of crayolas; 
scissors, Elmer's school glue; 
approximately $4.00 for work-
wooks and supplies. 

SECOND GRADE - - One 
Indian Chief tablet; two No 2 
pencils, one double box of 
crayolas, Elmer's school glue, 
on pair scissors; one Nifty 
handwriting tablet, No 2, one 
package notebook paper 2 hole; 
approximately $4.00 for work-
books and supplies. 

THIRD GRADE - - Two 
regular No 2 pencils; one 
package 2 hole regular 
notebook paper. one Nifty 
handwriting tabler No. 2 one 
box crayolas; EElmers school 
glue; approximately $4.00 for 
workbooks and supplies 

FOURTH GRADE Looseleaf 
note book paper ; one spiral 
notebook; two No 2 pencils, 
sharp- pointed scissors; ruler; 
glue; four manilla folders, 
package of 24 crayolas, red 
pencil; eraser package of 
eggshell paper, cigar box. 

Have something to sell, trade 
or lease? Try the classified 
section of The Rising Star. 

Gabriel, Caif., 
son .George, of 
Ark. They at-
Sipe Springs 

Foster of San 
and Milo and 
Mt. Homeark, 
tended the 
homecoming. 

Mr. and Mrs. Toby Yeager 
and daughter, Elizabeth, 
visited Mr. and Mrs. G. T. 

Whittle recently. 

Mrs. Brandon Hardy of San 
Angelo and Mrs. Clark 
Crownover of Comanche 
visited Mr and Mrs. Weldon 
Roach and Mrs. John Roach 
Sunday. 

VISITS CHILDREN 
Mr. and Mrs. Roy Don Hick-

man and children have been 
visiting her mother, Mrs. Marie 
Harding and Mr. and Mrs. 0. 
R. Shults. They were to be 
joined here this week by Roy 
I)on and will then go to 
Morton, Texas, to visit Mr. and 
Mrs. Roy llichman before 
returning to Ames, Iowa. 

...Mrs. Bonnie Campbell and 
daughter, LuAnn of Abilene, 
Mrs. Betty Milwee of Rising 
Star and Mrs. Jerry Kanady 
and kids, visited Mr. and Mrs. 

Jack Milwee. 
- - - 

Mr. and Mrs. Truett H Jones 
of Galesville spent the weekend 
here visiting her mother, Mrs. 
Allen. 

Mrs. Arlene Jones Conn and 
children brought Newman 
Jones 	home after his stay 
with them in IIlionis last week. 
They are visiting friends while 
here. 

Mr and Mrs. Jim Ray Cox 

Mr. Bill Deaver of Slaton, 
Mrs. Joe Nixon and girls of 
Angleton, Mrs. Howard White 
of Rising Star, Mrs. Don 
Schaefer of Nimrod. Mrs. 
Merritt Dill of Cross Plains, Mr. 
and Mrs. Weldon Hudson of 
Fort Worth, Mr. and Mrs. Ted 
Hudson, Mrs. B.A. Petzel and 
Sam of Brownwood were recent 
visitors of Mr. and Mrs. Everett 
Harris. 

. Mrs. John 
stock flew home last week 

from :Chicago where she 
spent a wonderful and relaxing 
vacation with her two 
daughters, Mrs. Thelma 
Thompson and Mrs. Maedell 
Higdon. Her son, Rev. Calvin 
Easterling, met her at Dallas 
and she spent a brief visit with 
him at Lorena, Texas where he 
is serving his first pastorate as 
a Methodist Minister. While 
serving the Loren First United 
Church, Calvin is also 

studying at Southern Methodist 
University in Dallas. 

Mertie Morrow of Albany and 
Mr. and Mrs. Doyle Auten of 
Whitney. visited Mrs. Ruby 
Boswerr, recently. 

Mr. and Mrs. George 
Leonard, Terry Debra, and 
Mike visited with Mr. and Mrs. 
Jack Callaway in Loiusville, 
Ky. 	last week before last. 

• _ . 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Roe of 

Brownwood visited with Mr .  
and Mrs.. Leff Price Sunday 
afternoon of last week. 

Mrs. Lucille Musy of Hobbs, 
New Mexico, spent a recent 

weekend with her parents, Mr. 
and Mrs. Guy Houser. 

Guests of Mr. and Mrs. Dick 
Wyatt were Mrs. Gussie 
Stanfield of Lamesa. Fulton 

MR. AND MRS. ROBERT DUGGAN 
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Here Ruby Lee Rites 
Amber McLaughlin, Baird 

11.11 
Sherry Koeing 	11.39 
Pole Bending 
Amber McLaughlin , Baird 
29.32 

BOYS 

Despite the threatening 
the Rising Star Junior Rodeo 
sponsored by the loaf. chapter 
of the Future Farmers of 
America, drew a large number 
of contestants and a large 
crowd last Friday and 
'Saturday at the rodeo arena 
on East Highway 36. The 
Saturday night performance 
was completed in a driving 
rain. 

Following are the results: 

Guests of the N. L. Leonard's 
for the Sipe Springs 
Homecoming were Mr. and 
Mrs. Gary Leonard of San 
A.ntonio i, Mrs. Emma Jones of 
Alexandria, Va., Mr. and Mrs. 
Don Leonard of Levelland, 
Ronnie an dClint Leonard of 
Mileshow, Mr. and Mrs. Gayle, 
Leonard of Fort Worth and 
daughter ,. Linda Campbell of 
Alberquerque, Mrs. Jo Leonard 
and daughter.. , Sherry 
Morgan and son Mike of 
Odessa and Vicky Callaway of 
Goldsmith. 

Paul E. Lee Aug. 21, 1937. She .  
was a member of the Baptist 
church. 

Survivors include her 
husband; a son, Dwain Lee of 
Albuquerque, N.M.; four 
sisters, Era Witt of Rising Star, 
Bertha Hutson of Austin, 
Florence Richey of Brownwood 
and Ruth Lester of Bertram; 
three brothers, Roy Witt of 
Bryan, Horace Witt of Towson, 
Okla., and Edgar Witt of Rising 
Star; and three grandchildren. 

Funeral services for Mrs. 
Ruby Witt Lee, 56, of Fort 

-Worth, were held in 
Higgingbotham 	Funeral 
Home here Monday at 2 p.m. 
with burial in Pleasant Valley 
Cemetery. 

Mrs. Lee, a former resident of 
Rising Star, died Thursday in 
Fort Worth after a lengthy 
illness. 

Born March 22, 1918, in 
Hamilton County, she married 

rain 
BOYS 

Ribbon Roping 
Ralph Long, Abilene 18.26 
Vern Lawrence 18.90 
Bull Riding Mike Gillespie, 
Hamilton 91 
Mackey Eliott, Rising Star 67 
Bull Riding 
Mike Gillespie, Hamilton 91 
Mackey 'Eliott, Rising Star 
67 
Bareback Bronc 
Ricky Johnson , Garland 655 
Tony Fade, Albany 55 
Breakaway Roping J. R. 
Robinson, Abilene 3.40 
Steer Riding 
Greg Pippen, Cisco 86 

Grade School Barrels 
Kelly McLaughlin, Baird 20.70 
'Grade School Boys Poles 

Kelly Mc Laughlin, Baird, 32.85 

FRIDAY, AUGUST 9 

GIRLS 

All Around Cowgirl 
Marilyn Chesser 

All Around Cowboy 
Mike Gillespie 

John Lee Goat Tying 
Katie Goldsmith, Baird 18.68 

Jan Beck, Trent 18.69 
Barrel Race 
Carolyn McAdams, Abilene 
19.70 
,Martha Chalmers, Abilene 

19.90 
Flag Race 
Marilyn Chesser, Brownwood 
10,65 
Jan Beck Trent 10.94 
Pole Bending 
Marilyn Chesser, Brownwood 
24.20 
Joyce Parker, Hamilton 25.34 

GRADE SCHOOL GIRLS 

bombing of Nagaski over a 
primitive radio. 

He told them the Japanese 
city had been destroyed by a 
single bomb dropped from a 
B-17 and John remembers the 
profound and confident predic-
tion of the Britisher that this 
was "the last war because the 
nation that controls the 
atomic bomb will controlthe 
world." They could hope so and 
believe it. 
BRIDGE OVER KWAI 

The might of those giant 
American planes was not 
unknown to the POW's. Not far 
from where John was confined 
to the rude bamboo huts and the 
ugly compounds of their capti-
vity in Thailand was the bridge 
over the RiverKwai, built for the 
railroad and later made famous 
by a novel of that name, and a 
motion picture scenario. The 
bridge was a constant target of 
B-17 attack. 

The war came to quick end 
after news of the atomic 
bombing. John and his group 
found themselves, along with 
other prisoners, being moved to 
an airfield where American 
planes picked them up for a 
journey back to the States. The 
planes brought fresh, clean 
clothing, toiletries and medical 
supplies. It was a wonderful 
dayl 

They were flown westward by 
way of India, the Mediterranean 
and the Atlantic, completing a 
"circumnavigation" that took 
about six years from the time 
the Battalion was detached from 
the 36th Division and sent to the 
Pacific to bolster Dutch and 
British forces. 

John remembers that they 
were two days out of Pearl 
Harbor heading for Australia, 
when the Japanese "sneak 
attack" precipitated a war in 
which he fought little but 
suffered much. 

Japanese war effort. 
John Lee was one of eight 

Americans--four soldiers and 
four sailors from the ill-fated 
cruiser Houston--sent with -
Australian and British POWS 
into the Burma rain forests to 
build a " Toonerville Trolley" 
railroad from the Pacific to India 
along a route originally laid out 
by the British. 

For more than three years he 
and his fellow prisoners were 
submerged in the smothering 
green hell of a jungle, dying of 
dysentery--the worst killer--
malaria, beri-beri, staph infec-
tions and a variety of vicious 
parasites, waiting out a war 
they could only guess about 
from the attitudes and reactions 
of their captors or deduce of 
whispers from furtive radio 
sets. 
SIX MEN DIED 

Six of John's companions 
died of the effects of malnutri-
tion and the brutal treatment 
they received. The overall death 
rate was about fifty percent. 

"I was lucky", he said. "I got 
kicked around plenty, but I was 
spared the beatings the other 
boys got when they failed of 
quotas expected of primitive 
labor with shovels and hand 
tools, or were caught stealing 
food or violating other rules. It 
was rough. There was no earth 
moving machinery. Dirt for the 
dumps was carried in baskets 
such as the coolies use. The 
only machinery we had were 
German trucks equipped with 
flanged wheels to haul mater-
ials to the railhead. 

"When you have nothing to 
eat but low grade rice, a spot of 
pork now and then for a stew, 
bamboo shoots that taste like 
pie melons and wilty vegeta-
bles, exhausted of all their 
vitamins you don't gain any 
energy. After about 30 days of 
such a diet you get dysentery or 
malaria or beri-beri, or some or 
all of those, and become so full 
of parasites that you are a 
walking culture. Dysentery was 
the worst. I've seen a lot of 
POW's just fall into the latrine 
trenches." 

He was asked if he was able 
to avoid worse treatment by 
some shrewdness of diplomacy. 

"The only diplomacy that 
worked was not to get caught", 
he said succinctly. 

Although they got but mea-
ger news of the war, toward the 
latter months of their ordeal 
there was a pretty good 
indication it wasn't going to the 
advantage of the Japanese in a 
gradual improvement in the 
treatment they received. It 
became more humane, the food 
better. 

Then a British POW officer 
caught news of the atomic 

Ribbon Roping 
Sambo Sewalt, Brownwood 
20.00 
Bull Riding 
Billy Jones, Bangs, 83 
Glen Dale Phillips, Cross 
Plains 66 
Bareback Bronc 
Kris Brown, Gorman 52 
Breakaway Roping 
David Hess, Brownwood 4.57 
Monty Jones, Brownwood 
4.62 
Steer Riding 
No rides on Friday Night 
Grade School Boys Barrels 
Ricky Walker, Abilene 21.36 
Johnny Stewart, Ranger 21.93 
Grade School Ribbon Roping 
No catches °ither night 

GradeSchool Boys Poles 
Ricky Walker, Abilene 30.50 

SATURDAY NIGHT 

AUGUST 11 
GIRLS 

Goat Tying 
Melissa Pancake, Cross Plains 
2707 
Barrel Races 
Karen Guthcrie, Rising Star 
20.61 
Konnie Harris, Rising Star 
20.70 
Flag Race 

B A B. 

Goat Tying 
Gina Sheapler, Abilene 20.60 
Judy Burrus, Brownwood 20.99 
Barrel .Races 
Gina Shepler, Abilene 19.99 
Judy Burrus, Brownwood 20.21 
Flag Race 
Judy Burrus, Brownwood 11.14 
Gina Shepler, Abilene 11.36 
Pole Bending 
Karla Murdock, May 26.55 
Kasey Maynard, Rising Star 
28.07 
Grade School Girls 
Goat Tying 
Sherry .:toeing, Cross Plains 
19.60 
Lydia Hardwick, Baird 19.50 
Barrel Race 
Amber McLaughlin, BBaird 
19.60 
Vicki Eliott, Rising Star 19.95 
Flag Race 

Texas Third 
In Vegetable 
Production 

degree in agronomy", Lee 
remarks wryly. 

He got it in 1948. The six 
intervening years were an 
experience comparable to what 
has been learned more recently 
and vividly of North Vietnamese 
prisoner of war camps for 
captured American fliers. 

"Prisoners of war", said Lee, 
"are worth nothing. They are of 
no use to their own country and 
a burden to the enemy. They 
are very expendable." 

John's unit was the 2nd 
Battalion, 131st Field Artillery 
of the 36th division, better 
known as the "Lost Battalion" 
after it was captured by the 
Japanese in their initial and 
triumphant sweep across the 
archipelagoes of the Western 
Pacific. The 500, more or less, 
Texans were taken shortly after 
landing on the island of Java to 
re-inforce the hard-pressed 
Dutch and British and Austra-
lian forces. They and thousands 
of allied soldiers were parcelled 
out to POW camps all over the 
Japanese theatre of operations 
to work at slave labor in the 

Vicki Eliott, Rising Star 11.70 
Karen Gutherie, Rising Star 
11.80 
Pole Bending 
Karen Gutherie, Rising Star 
25.90 
Vicki Eliott, Rising Star 27.23 

AUSTIN-Texas was first 
in the nation last year in 
harvested acreage of cabbage 
spinach and watermelons 
Agriculture Commissioner 
John C. White has announ-
ced. 

Welcome Teachers And Students 
To A New Term Of Rising Star Schools 

We Carry A Full Line Of 

The state ranked in the 
top five in cantaloups, 
carrots, green peppers and 
onions and was third nation-
wide in total production of 
fresh market vegetables. 

MASTERPIECE 

1924 
	

1974 

112 40120Lit Of LAE 

gifliztA (1,41zddin9 clinnionciaty of 

Aft and Silts. James Aidett 123ugyan 

&ea cluaten and gtandeliataz 

wittest tare N-Easuitz of gout company 

at a teception 

cSatuuLay, tie seventeentk of ackgust 

two to five o'clock in t4c aftetnoon 

_Lakewood country etus 
'West othytgay 

cStat, genii 

sog0  copo 
The Best To Be Had 

Palace Drug Store 

atkin's Food Market! 
DOUBLE BUCCANEER STAMPS ON WEDNESDAYS  

$r lb. 

Instant 4 oz. 

Del Monte Qt. 	65C i 

Sugary Sam 22 oz. 45C 

COFFEE  

3TEA 	LIPTONS 

PRUNE JUICE 

YAMS 

FLOUR 	Gladiola 

ICE CREAM  

TOILET TISSUE 

FRYERS 

4 Roll 

Hard Wheat 

5 Qt. Bucket 

Northern 

Grade A Fresh 

BACON Goochs lb. 

3 lb. can Armours Star HAM 

5 lb. 	79` 

$199  

69c 

lb. 49C 
891 

$389 1 

IIIIIIIIIIIIIIII 

RISING 
E.F. 

STAR'S 
Double 58,11 

Agnew 
FAVORITE 

Green Stamps 
FOOD 

On 

& 
STORE 

Wednesday 
SINCE 

Sons 
1920 

L 

Li 
ICE CREAM Gandy's Red Bucket 	 $199 

COFFEE Folger's 	 lb. 	$119 
d 

DRINKS Shasta 	 6 FOR 	$100 

CORN Our Darling 	 3 FOR 	69 

TUNA Van Camp's 	 49` 

, POTATOES 10 lb. Bag 	
89, 

LETTUCE Head 	 29, 

SALAD DRESSING Griffin 	Quart 	79, 

BUTTERMILK Gandy's 	1/2  Gal. 	69` 

COTTAGE CHEESE Gandy's 	Creamed 	24 oz. 	79C 
 

SUPER SUDS SOAP 	Giant She 	 59` 

IS 
Our 
NEVER 

Market 
SURPASSED , 

HAMBURGER Fresh Ground 	 lb. 	79C 

SALT JOWL lb. 	49` 
First 

PORK 
Cut 

CHOPS lb. 	99` 
R.] 

 HOT LINKS lb. 	79C 
III' J 	 3 CJ 	 TrA  ell" 
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